Hamilton High SSC and Governance Team

Meeting Minutes

October 9, 2008

       Members Present:



Members Absent:      

Jim Allured - Principal





Betty Boevers – Chairman



Rebekah Mortensen – teacher

Mary Kleinvachter – Co-Chair, teacher

Jim Koester - parent


Marc Capralis – Secretary, teacher


Jennifer Anderson – parent

Debra Nevills – Co-Secretary, classified

Regina Rizo - student

Steve Crawford – teacher  



Luke Hodlin – student
Niki Guillory - parent





Nathan Steele – student

Agenda Items:

1) Call to Order – The Hamilton School Site Council meeting was called to order at 3:25 P.M. on October 9, 2008.  
2) Roll Call – Eight members were present including the Chair and Secretary.  Five members were absent.

3) Changes/Additions to the agenda – None.

4) Membership – No changes.

5) Minutes – The minutes from the June 5, 2008 SSC meeting were read and approved.  
6) Public Comment – None.
7) Principal Summit – a review of the 3-year data trends – Mr. Allured showed a Power Point presentation of the Academic Performance Index (API), and the Annual Yearly Progress (AYP) for Hamilton over the past three years.  He said that even though Hamilton has been meeting most of its API and AYP goals in recent years, the bar is going up every year until 2014.  We need to do better in math, special education, ELL, and CAHSEE proficiency rates.  We also need to improve our graduation rate in order to comply with NCLB standards.
8) Update on Categorical budget and rollover dollars – Mr. Allured said that there is some existing money in our categorical funds that was carried over from last year.  However, he also said he had just been notified that new budget information is forthcoming which could have a negative effect on those carry-over funds.  
9) Review revised draft of the 2008-09 Single Plan for Student Achievement (SPSA) – Mr. Allured gave each member a copy of the latest Local Educational Agency Plan, dated July 1, 2008, from Hemet U. S. D. We did not review the SPSA at this time.  Mr. Allured said that SSC members will get a copy of the SPSA for review about two weeks before the next SSC meeting. 
10) Meeting Schedule – The next SSC meeting is tentatively scheduled for December 4, 2008.
11) Adjournment – The meeting adjourned at 4.47 P.M. 

